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  MASS SCHEDULE

Sunday Masses
Saturday 5:10pm  anticipated Mass
Sunday 8:00am, 9:30am, 11:00am,

12:30pm, 5:00pm, 
6:30pm in Spanish; 8:00pm

Weekday Masses
Monday to Friday 7:15am, 8:00am,  

12:10pm, 5:10pm

Saturday 7:15am, 8:00am, 12:10pm

  CONFESSIONS

Monday to Friday 7:45am, 11:45am,
4:45pm

Saturday 7:45am, 11:45am, 4:00 to 5:00pm

  DEVOTIONS & ADORATION     

Sunday Vespers 4:00pm  
Morning Prayer Mon to Sat 8:30am

Rosary  Monday to Saturday
11:40am, 4:40pm

Chaplet of the Divine Mercy 
Fridays 3:00pm

Prayers to 
God the Father
Tuesdays at 4:00pm

Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament
First Friday 12:45pm to 5:00pm

 CONTACT INFORMATION

Cathedral Parish Office
Office Email hrc@shaw.ca
Office Address 646 Richards Street, 

Vancouver BC V6B 3A3

Rector Fr. Stanley Galvon
hrc.pastor@shaw.ca

Parish Secretary Angela Burghard
Email hrc@shaw.ca
Phone 604-682-6774, ext. 5
Fax 604-331-8406

Pastoral Associate Bertilla Watanabe
Email bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca
Phone 604-682-6774, ext. 6

READINGS - 19TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

-First Reading - Wisdom 18.6-9 
By the same means by which you punished our enemies, you called

us to yourself and glorified us.

             

-Responsorial Psalm 33.1
R. Blessed the people the Lord has chosen as his heritage.

 

-Second Reading - Hebrews 11.1-2, 8-19
Abraham was looking for the city designed and built by God. 

                                                                                    

-Gospel - Luke 12.32-48
You must keep yourself ready         

                    

WEEKDAY READINGS  - ORDINARY TIME

Monday August 8 # St. Dominic

Ezk 1.2-5, 24-28c / Mt 17.22-27

Tuesday August 9 # W eekday

Ezk. 2.8-3.4 / Mt 18.1-5, 10, 12-14 

Wednesday August 10 # St. Lawrence      

2 Cor / Jn 12.24-26              

Thursday August 11 # St. Clare

Ezk 12.1-16 / Mt 18.21-35           

Friday August 12  # Weekday

Ezk 16.1-15, 60, 63 / Mt. 19.3-12

Saturday August 13 # W eekday

Ezk 18.1-10, 13b, 30-32 / Mt. 19.13-15

Sunday August 14 #     

The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

1 Chr 15.3-4, 15-16, 16.1-2 / 1Cor 15.54-57 / Lk 11.27-28

 



DEAR PARISHIONERS and VISITORS:

Dear Visitors & Parishioners,

This week instead of my usual message, I would like to
share a special article with you by Fr. Raymond de Souza
that originally appeared in the August 2 issue of the
National Post.

Fr. Galvon

Krakow, Poland — The Martyred Priests 

The news of the beheading of Father Jacques Hamel
in Normandy arrived here just as World Youth Day, the
massive weeklong Catholic festival — held in Toronto in
2002 — was beginning. The killing of an octogenarian man
was inhuman, the killing of priest a grave sacrilege, and
that it was done in a church, at the altar while Father
Hamel was celebrating the Eucharist, makes it a
blasphemy that cries out to heaven.

To say that he was killed while about his sacred work
is correct but not complete. His sacred work includes being
killed.

In the Catholic way of understanding the priesthood,
the priest is not primarily a pastor, a teacher or
administrator, though he does all those things. He is
primarily, by virtue of his ordination, to act in the person of
Christ, to do what Christ alone can do. That’s why, when
Father Hamel offered the Holy Mass he said “this is my
body” and “this is my blood.” He speaks as if Christ himself
is speaking which, sacramentally, is exactly what is going
on. If the priest is to be another Christ, to do what Christ
does, then martyrdom is part of his sacred mission, for
Christ died for us.

Two men slit 85-year-old priest’s throat during mass in
what French president calls ‘vile terrorist attack’. 

When Pope Francis arrived here Wednesday he went
straight to Kraków’s cathedral to venerate the relics of St.
Stanis³aw, the Cracovian bishop killed in 1079 at the altar
while he was offering the Holy Mass. In the cathedral of
Vilnius a painting of the martyrdom of St. Stanis³aw hangs
over the main altar. I had occasion to pray before it just a
few days before coming to Kraków, a few days before
Father Hamel was also murdered at the altar, 937 years
after Stanis³aw.
      English-speakers are more familiar with the martyrdom
of St. Thomas Becket, the Archbishop of Canterbury who
was killed at the altar in 1170 for opposing the king’s
usurpation of the freedom of the church. T.S. Eliot kept
that memory alive in his play Murder in the Cathedral.

It is the mission of the priest to be present and
accounted for whenever the suffering of mankind is most
intense. When Pope Francis visited Auschwitz, he visited
the starvation bunker where St. Maximilian Kolbe, a
Franciscan friar, was imprisoned to die — 75 years to the
day after Kolbe offered himself in place of another
prisoner. The camp guard sneered at Kolbe’s astonishing
offer and asked, “Who is this Polish swine?” Kolbe replied
simply, “I am a Catholic priest.”

    During the Second World War, the prison
camp at Dachau was the largest monastery, so
to speak, in the history of the world, where the
Nazis interned 2,500 Catholic priests.
        In 1980, Archbishop Oscar Romero of San
Salvador, a true father to the poor, denounced
the government’s death squads and pleaded
with them to ignore orders to kill civilians. They
shot him to death while celebrating Mass in a
hospital chapel. In 1984, the Polish secret police
was exasperated at the monthly “Masses for the
fatherland” that Father Jerzy Popie³uszko would
offer in Warsaw, at which he would preach to
thousands upon thousands, urging them “to
overcome evil with good.” The evildoers
overcame Father Jerzy, beating him to death
and dumping his body in a reservoir. I keep a
small photo of Father Jerzy in my kitchen.
  Even absent martyrdom, the priest is
summoned to the laying down of his life. We
think of St. Damian, the Belgian missionary
priest who chose to live in the leper colony in
Molokai, caring for the lepers until he himself
contracted the disease and died there.
    We think of Father Mychal Judge, the
chaplain of the New York fire department, who
rushed into the World Trade Center. He was not
the first to die on 9/11, but his death was the first
to be recorded there. The Catholic notes that
and thinks, yes, Jesus in his priest was present
and accounted for among those killed.
     We should expect then that the lethal
scourge of jihadist violence will include my
brother priests.
         We think of Father Andrea Santoro, killed
in his church in Trabzon, Turkey, in 2006.  We
think of Father Ragheed Ghanni, a student in
Rome at the same time I was. In 2007, after
emerging from celebrating Mass at Holy Spirit
Chaldean Church in Mosul, Iraq, he was
murdered along with three subdeacons, killed in
his car by a hail of gunfire, the bodies left in the
courtyard as warning to others.
           We think of Father Saad Abdal Tha’ir and
Father Waseem Tabeeh, killed during the
massacre at the Syriac Catholic Cathedral in
Baghdad in 2010. They tried to persuade the
terrorists to let the people go, offering their lives
in exchange. The killers rejected their offer, and
both priests were soon martyred, among the 58
killed during Sunday Mass. The last words of
Father Tha’ir, who died before his own mother’s
eyes, were, “Jesus, into thy hands I commend
my spirit,” echoing the words of the Church’s
first martyr, St. Stephen, as recorded in the Acts
of the Apostles.  
         There are others. Many others. We mourn
then. We allow ourselves a righteous anger. We
admire them. We honour them. And we pray



that if the day should come, we, their brother priests, will
imitate them, and die like them.
 
***************************************************

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS

SUNDAY SOCIAL: Come and take time to meet visitors and

fellow parishioners. Coffee, tea and light refreshments are served

after the 9:30am & 11:00am Masses at Holy Rosary Hall. 

BAPTISM PREPARATION: 

The next session for parents and godparents who have a child to

present for Baptism, or who are expecting a child in the next

several months will be on Saturday, August 13, 10:00 to 11:00

am at Holy Rosary Hall. Please contact the office to register.

Baptism Prep sessions are held once a month. The September

class will be on Sat. Sept. 17.

Christian Life Program at Holy Rosary Hall Music Room, from

2-5 pm. Discover GOD’s love deeply thru a series of talks and

witness by women whom He has called to His vineyard. RSVP

Grace 778-836-2510.   

Our Lady of Lourdes Pilgrimage to Mission  -  Saturday,

August 20, 2016, 9:30am to 4pm  at Mission Heritage Park.

Confessions begin at 10am, Mass at 1pm. Followed by

procession to the Grotto where the Rosary is prayed, followed by

Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament.  Please bring table and

chairs. Hot lunches can be purchased on site or you can bring

your own food. 

Bus to Mission:  As in previous years, the Cathedral has

arranged for a bus to take pilgrims to the Grotto in Mission.

Tickets $15 per person, at the parish office or giftshop. 

Aquinas Institute has FREE bus service to Mission for

Seniors  

Weekly Programs for Adults 50+ at Rosary Hall:

*No Bible Sharing & Yoga classes during July and August.

We will resume in September.  For more information, please

call Shirley 604-879-8295.

The Knights of Columbus will be serving a delicious

pancake breakfast from 9:00am to 12:30pm at Rosary Hall next

Sunday, August 14. Come and visit with fellow parishioner and

visitors to the Cathedral as you support the work of the Knights! 

Prayers for the Sick: Please remember in your prayers: Loreta

Seidwig, Paul, Miguel Castillo Meneses, Wendy Henson, Phil Folkard,

Fr. Peter Chiang, Joan Pan, Diana Marcela Ulloa Ramirez, Antonie

Gabriel, Donna Hossack, Emilsen Calderon, Wendy Vasquez, Ruth

Leon Solana, Maria Rosa Lopez, Julio Esponda Solana, Yvette Simon,

Melvyn Thomas Lee, Julie Sanderson, Vittorio Temporale, and all who

are in need of our prayers.

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE

A C C E P T I N G  A P P L IC A T IO N S  F O R  T H E

PERMANENT DIACONATE:  Archbishop Miller has

announced that a third group of men will begin formation

fo r  th e  P e rm a n e n t  D ia c o n a te  th i s  c o m in g

September. Classes will run from September to June on one

Friday evening and one Saturday each month. Efforts will

be made to accommodate the needs of men with younger

families.

Men aged 31-60 are eligible to apply, with the firm support

of their wives. For more information or application forms,

contact Msgr. Gregory Smith at gsmith@rcav.org  

Farewell Event for Bishop Elect Joseph Nguyen

Join in celebrating the appointment of Bishop-Elect

Joseph Nguyen as the sixth bishop of Kamloops.

Mass will be celebrated on Sunday, July 31, at 5pm

at St. Patrick's Parish, Vancouver. A ticketed dinner

will follow in St. Patrick’s Recreation Centre. Tickets

($35) can be purchased online at rcav.org/tickets. 

W e would also like to send off Bishop-elect Nguyen to

Kam loops with a spiritual bouquet. V is it

rcav.org/event/farewell-celebration-fr-Joseph-Nguyen/

to add your prayers!

Episcopal Ordination and

Installation of Bishop-Elect

Joseph Nguyen -  All are

welcome to the celebration of

the episcopal ordination and

installation of our current Vicar

General and former Director of

Vocations, Bishop-Elect Joseph Nguyen, as the sixth

bishop of Kamloops. The ordination and installation

will take place at the Sandman Centre in Kamloops

on Thursday, August 25 at 1pm

There will be a bus going to Kamloops on

Thursday, Aug. 25 for the Episcopal Ordination of Fr.

Joseph Nguyen as Bishop of Kamloops. $80/person

for return trip same  day. For more info, please call

Teresita (604) 868-2354 or (604) 940-7006 or email

info@aquinasinstitute.ca 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Training - Aug.

8-12 at St. Patrick’s Elementary School, Vanc. - To

prepare adults to work, to listen and to learn with

children. Participants will be prepared to  develop and

facilitate in an atrium and integrate the methodology

in existing religious education programs for

elementary schools and PREP. For more info or to

register, visit: rcav.org/catechesis-of-the-good-

shepherd-training/.

St. Patrick’s Regional Secondary School has

openings for students entering grade 9 in September.

P l e a s e  c a l l  6 0 4 - 8 7 4 - 6 4 2 2 ,  e m a i l

administration@stpats.ca.ca

mailto:administration@stpats.ca.ca
mailto:gsmith@rcav.org
file:///|//redir.aspx?SURL=0plllCXaNVYF5DjrCRkD7axmvr0DcymlcHO9JAhKv4f1s8oEwaXTCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AcgBjAGEAdgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AYwBhAHQAZQBjAGgAZQBzAGkAcwAtAG8AZgAtAHQAaABlAC0AZwBvAG8AZAAtAHMAaABlAHAAaABlAHIAZAAtAHQAcgBhAGkAbgBpAG4AZwAvAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2frcav.org%2fcatech
file:///|//redir.aspx?SURL=0plllCXaNVYF5DjrCRkD7axmvr0DcymlcHO9JAhKv4f1s8oEwaXTCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AcgBjAGEAdgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AYwBhAHQAZQBjAGgAZQBzAGkAcwAtAG8AZgAtAHQAaABlAC0AZwBvAG8AZAAtAHMAaABlAHAAaABlAHIAZAAtAHQAcgBhAGkAbgBpAG4AZwAvAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2frcav.org%2fcatech


¡Bienvenidos feligreses de habla hispana y visitantes a la Catedral del Santos Rosario!

Servicios

_ CONFESIONES en Español con el Padre Federico

Buttner.  Mier, Jue y Vier 11:45am y 4:45 pm.  Sábado 

- 11:45 am y de 4 a 5 pm. ¡Pregunta por él! 

_ ROSARIO EN ESPAÑOL: Domingos  6:05 pm 

_ EXPOSICION DEL SANTISIMO  Primer sábado de

cada  mes, 6:30pm. ¡Jesús resucitado te espera!

_ Participa como voluntario de la tienda de artículos

 religiosos de la Catedral.  

_Escríbenos a nuestro email: 

 comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc 

Directorio de Coordinatores: 

# Sacerdote: P. Federico Buttner 

# Coro: Adrian Calabuche 

# Lectores: Alex Frias

# Hospitalidad: Vanessa Tapia y Clare McCormick

# Eventos: Vanessa Tapia

# Ministros Ext. de Comunión: Julio Longoria 

# Apoyo Gral. a la Com. de Base: Edna Gpe. Diaz

                                  + + + + + 

Disponibles al Reino

La túnica puesta indica la forma de quien está

dispuesto a ponerse en camino, como los hebreos

durante la celebración de la Pascua en Egipto, y es

también la disposición para comenzar el trabajo. La

lámpara encendida nos revela a uno que se dispone a

pasar la noche vigilando en espera de alguien. 

Cuando se habla de la necesidad de vigilar y de estar

dispuestos, podemos caer fácilmente en equívocos;

pensar que se refiere solamente a la segunda venida

de Cristo. Actualizando el mensaje, se refiere a la

venida de la gracia, venida silenciosa, en la que el

Señor llama  discretamente a nuestra puerta con su

palabra, con una inspiración, con un acontecimiento,

con un sufrimiento.

Decálogo de la Eficiencia

Cuando visito mi ciudad natal me es indispensable

visitar la librería Paulina. Es ahí en donde en una de

mis visitas me regalaron un marcador en el cual viene

redactado el siguiente decálogo que comparto contigo;

Ordena tu trabajo diariamente de acuerdo a su

importancia. No dejes lo más difícil para el final.

Estudia, cuanto más sepas, tanto más fácil y eficaz

será tu trabajo. Toma iniciativa. Sé creativo, de lo

contrario estarás retrocediendo al ritmo de progreso de

la Humanidad. Ten amor al trabajo. Que sea para tí

una distracción y no una carga, y el resultado será de

gran satisfacción para tí al ver tu trabajo terminado y

bien hecho, y los que te rodean te admirarán y

respetarán. La perfección es más importante que la

rapidez. ( la próxima semana veremos los otros cinco

puntos importantes de dicho decálogo ).

La Palabra en tu Vida

Debemos estar atentos para que el materialismo no

nos impida estar vigilantes, con nuestras lámparas

encendidas. Señor Jesús, ayúdanos a estar alertas y

vigilantes para cuando Tú vienes a nosotros en cada

instante de nuestras vidas.

 MUSIC NOTES

Cathedral Organist & Music Director  

Denis Bedard 604-322-5995

Assistant Organist/Music Administrator

Catherine W alsh 604-222-8072  

Music Programme for the 11:00 am Mass 

Sunday, August 7, 2016

Organist: Catherine Walsh

Organ Prelude:              

Kyrie, Sanctus, Agnus Dei: 

Missa Brevis                                                     -A. LOTTI

Offertory: Anima Mea (Quartet)            -M. RIVAFLECHA      

  

Communion: 

1.Exsultate Justi (Quartet)                       - L. DA VIADA N   A       

2. Locus Iste (Quartet)                             - A. BRUCKNER

           † † † † † † † † † † † †

  Music Preview for August 14, 2016

Organist: Catherine W alsh

Ave Maria - J. ARCADELT     

 Panis Angelicus - G. BAINI   

O Sacrum Convivium - G. CROCE     

Pilgrimage Tours with Fr. John Horgan - 

1) Nov 28-30, 2016 - Advent Pilgrimage to the National Shrine

of Our Sorrowful Mother, Portland, OR;  

2) March 7-13, 2017 -  EW TN & The Shrine of the Most

Blessed Sacrament (Our Lady of Angels Monastery)

Pilgrimage Tour 2017 - For more info, call Sampaguita Travel 

604-874-9533 ext 104.

ADVERTISE!! ADVERTISE!! 

If you or your company would like to advertise on the back

of the Holy Rosary Cathedral Bulletin, please contact Max

Madrussan for more information at 778-899-6388 email: 

mmadrussan@cancommedia.com  

Special Parking for Holy Rosary Cathedral at 2 locations

- Weekdays only: $6.00/3 hrs @ METRO PARKING  located

at Richards & Pender Streets with a special pass.  Pick one up

at the Cathedral gift shop or parish office & show to parking

attendant when paying.

- Saturdays & Sundays: $3.00/2 hrs. $4.00/3 hrs @

ADVANCE PARKING located at Homer & Dunsmuir Sts.

Select the Holy Rosary Option at payment kiosks and use

Code “1983" to access. Credit cards only.

mailto:comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc
mailto:mmadrussan@cancommedia.com


 PARISH LIFE

Baptisms - Sundays at 2:00pm. Preparation classes are

held on the second Saturday of each month. Pls call  the

parish office to find out more.

Marriages - Appointments should be made at least six

months in advance. Couples please  contact the Parish

Office for information.

Altar Servers - The Cathedral has a team of dedicated

servers who are scheduled to help at specific Masses.

Help is needed at weekday Masses too. Contact: Bertilla

Watanabe 604-682-6774 ext. 6

Cathedral Bell Ringers - A skilled and dedicated team of

bell ringers rings our eight bells by hand. New ringers,

experienced or not, are welcome always. Practices are

held on Tuesdays at 7:30 pm. Visit www.vscr.ca  Email:

hrc@shaw.ca

Cathedral Gift Shop - The Gift Shop aims to be open

before & after the noon & evening weekday Masses, 

Sunday morning & evening Masses, & is staffed by a

crew of dedicated ladies. Thank you for your support.

Catholic Women’s League - The Catholic Women's

League of Canada is a national organization, rooted in

Gospel values, which calls its members to holiness

through service to the people of God.  We organize a wide

variety of spiritual and social events and good works. 

Email: sarahisobelparry@gmail.com

Church Care & Cleaning - The sanctuary is given a

thorough cleaning every Tuesday morning, 9-11am, and

on the last Sat of each month. More hands are needed.

Contact the parish office at hrc@shaw.ca 

Choirs - Three choirs offer a variety of music repertoires

to enrich our prayer & worship experience. Find out which

of our choirs is right for you. Contact: Catherine Walsh 

604-222-8072 

Development & Peace - D & P is  the official international

development organization of Catholic Church in Canada.

It helps the world's poor and disadvantaged by advocating

policy change in government and corporations and by

donating time and money to support development efforts.

Contact Bertilla Watanabe: Email: bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion - If you

are a regular at the parish and live by the principles of a

faith-filled Catholic, this ministry may be your calling. Lay

members help with the distribution of the Eucharist when

additional help is required.  Contact:  Shirley Wang 604-

879-8295.

Gardening Committee - needs volunteers to help

maintain the cathedral gardens and grounds.  Drop-in

Saturdays 1-5 p.m.  Sign up for weeding, watering or

other tasks or join the crew working on particular tasks

together on Saturdays.  Contact: Sarah Parry.  Email:

sarahisobelparry@gmail.com

Handmaids of the Lord - This is an all-women ministry of

the Couples for Christ.  It aims to provide Christian pastoral

support for personal renewal.  By sharing in the gifts of the

Holy Spirit, the members grow as witnesses

 to the faith through continuing conversion, service and

evangelization work. Contact: Grace Inonog, Email:

graceaka44@yahoo.com. 

Hispanic Community - The weekly Spanish Mass now

caters to the Spanish-speaking community in our parish. The

Genesis Group reaches out to young adults within this

community. If you would like to serve as an usher, lector or in

any other way please let us know.

comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc

Knights of Columbus  - The K of C a fraternal benefit

society founded on the principles of charity, unity and

fraternity. Fellowship is promoted among members and their

families through educational and charitable and social

welfare works. Contact: Grand Knight James Faulkner, 778-

881-1937 Email: baldeagle88@hotmail.com or Deputy Grand

Knight Sean Fox, 604-608-1326

Seanfox@shaw.ca.STEW ARDSHIP IN OUR PARISH

Stewardship Profile of the Week 

Choco and Paulette  - have been

coming to the cathedral for 2 years.

Serve in Couples for Christ

Motto: “Let it be done as You said.”

Thanks, Choco and Paulette, for

serving with joy, diligence, and

dedication to church and family.       

         

Parish Life continued...
Our parish picnic at Cathedral Square
would not have been possible without
the generous efforts of so many
dedicated volunteers who shared their
time and talent so generously.  Each
year we try to recognize the example
of some of the many volunteers who
give without any expectation of reward. 

The Stewardship Awards are given out
each year to recognize the efforts of some of these hardworking
volunteers.  This year, awards were given to the following people:
Kevin Chan, a dedicated altar server Frances Wong who helps with
the Liturgy of the Hours and Collection
Erlinda Arraz who is president of Mater Salvatore praesidium
Marifel Bag-ao, a CWL member and gift shop helper
Gilda Penfold who is a CWL member, greeter and gift-shop 
helper David Cuan who is Coordinator of the Ministry of the Word. 

Congratulations and thank you for the faith-filled generosity with
which you serve our parish! 

http://www.vscr.ca
mailto:hrc@shaw.ca
mailto:hrc@shaw.c
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mailto:
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